September 15, 2010

Supervisor Mike Roberts called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Wednesday, September 15, 2010.  

Board members present were Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:45.

Also present were Hubert and Brenda Bauer, Bryce Black, Warren Bradshaw and Randy and Lorrie Kallstrom.

The minutes from the August 10th meeting were read. Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The motion carried.

Treasurer’s report for July and August were read.  The ending balance for July was $100,576.10 and for August was $56,787.25.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s reports and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.

Citizen’s Concerns:



Tina Bee reported that her fire sign has fallen over due to the recent road construction and Tom Biles’ fire sign was pushed back too far.  Brad Anderson will contact the Highway Department to fix this. 

Randy Kallstrom stated that he and Hubert Bauer were having a boundary and fence line dispute.  He said that there has never been a fence in the disputed area but now due to DNR Managed Forest Law rules for Kallstrom’s 80 acres, there needs to be a fence.  

Mike Roberts has talked to the Pepin County DNR agent and says that the DNR is the one with the statutory authority to enforce this mandate.

Brad Anderson stated that the Town is not involved in boundary issues.  Denny Richardson agreed with this.

The Bauers and Kallstroms discussed several options and settled on the following:

They would work together to decide the boundary line.

They would each take the left-hand side of the fence.

The Bauers would only be responsible for the distance up to the creek.

The fence type will be barbed wire, minimum of 4 strands.

They will notify the Town Board when the fence is in.

Randy Kallstrom asked about the procedure for putting in a culvert for highway access.  The Clerk will send him a Highway Access Permit application.

Warren Bradshaw thanked the Board for fixing up Porcupine Road.  He also said that it doesn’t need to be blacktopped.  

Road Update

The reconstruction of half of Porcupine Road is complete. 

The pea gravel on the corners of Elk Creek and Beaver Slide needs to be swept off.  The same needs to be done on the intersection of Bear Pen and County Road N.

Discuss Ordinance to Adopt Proposed Comprehensive Plan  

The Board examined a draft ordinance to adopt the proposed Comprehensive Plan.  No issues were found with the draft.  

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for October 12, 2010, following the Comprehensive Plan Public Hearing at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Minutes/Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Vote on Ordinance to Adopt Comprehensive Plan, Work on Budget for 2011.

Denny Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mike Roberts seconded.

Time 9:05 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
